	Distance Education Coordination Council
Riaana Lares, Jack Jackson, Kay Weiss, Catherine Hendrickson, T.L.Brink, Dean Pappas,  Rick Holgrefe
	10/20//2014
Minutes 
1:30-3:00 pm
District Annex Conference room 

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	FURTHER ACTION 

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Motion to approve Catherine Hendrickson, 2nd by Jack Jackson.   All in favor
	

	Crafton Hills reports

	TL reported that he and Catherine just came from a meeting at Crafton where they were reviewing the tablet initiative. Crafton will be soliciting a few more faculty applicants to continue the pilot program in the spring.  Crafton is currently finishing up a survey done on the students that were in the three piolet classes this semester.   Catherine, the tablet initiative is changing now, you will be able to BYOD.  T.L. said they are still waiting for survey information to come a before final decision is made.
TL reported that Denise Allen, the Academic Senate president, has taken over the chair of the ETC committee and they are working very hard to come up with an updated plan that will hopefully meet the recommendations of the Accreditation team. 

TL reported that Crafton Music professor, Mark McConnell mentioned he was having a problem with some of his students and he suspects it may be a wider spread problem.  Students are hearing an advertisement on KVCR from the PDC, advertising online programs that can be taken at one’s own pace. This has led to the erroneous assumption from the online students that Crafton’s online students are self-paced. Kay Weiss recommends we communicate with Matthew Isaac in regards to how they advertise the classes.  


	

	Valley College Reports

	Jack, Accreditation, Accreditation, accreditation is over. Kay and Jack met to discuss next steps to ensure the next accreditation visit goes well. 
	

	Distance Education Reports 

	Still work with Humans Services will get their course online in the spring
Still working with DSPS to get accessibility training and accessibility taken care of Rick recommends contact Kirsten Colvey.  Accreditation visit indicates we need a spot process to ensure ADA compliance in online course shells. 

Tre was working on the goals and SLO’s. She is entering them into the backend in Blackboard, It is quite labor intensive. 
Once SLO’s are downloaded, both campuses will have access to them. Discussion followed regarding the process and different methods to take. 
	

	Discussion Items 

Middle College and DE (T.L.) 
Policies and procedures (Rhiannon)
Board policies (BYOD and Revised AP Destruction & Retention Policy (Rhiannon)

Accreditation concerns (Rhiannon)

DE Reports-Pell Scamming (Rhiannon)


	T.L. would like feedback from Valley and this committee. Crafton had approached the Academic Senate for a Middle College for at risk High School Students.  Redlands E Academy. Contact Doctor Fisher at Valley regarding their Middle Campus school.  

How do we communicate to faculty through our policies and procedures on what to do if you want to access our services for assistance in getting your course on line? Asked the committee for feedback.   Follow what they are currently doing with Human Service, use as a model. (rick)  Use the word guidelines rather that policies.   Recommend a name change to the Distance Education mailbox. 
They were given out last meeting asking for feedback.  No 4A and students records- FERPA. 4c that we cleaned up and shortened.  Jack will send his recommendations in writing. Item E- feels it doesn’t makes sense.  Feels it is an empty policy that we cannot enforce. 
Rick feels that Crafton will have a recommendation on DE.  
Kay feels Valley is clean as far as recommendations. Was quite a bit of interest to ensure ADA standards are met.

Ran reports and reviewed to see if more than one person lived at one residence. Then the question was how many people can live at a residence. What makes it a red flag, once it is checked, who they send the info to. Jack asked that Kay and Jack get the report for review. 
	

	Next Meeting
	11/17/2014

	


